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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

August 27, 1975

MEMORANDUM FOR: JACK MARSH

THROUGH: VERN LOEN

FROM: TOM LOEFFLER@
SUBJECT: Key House and Senate Record Votes

to the Education Appropriations
Legislation, HR-5901

The House passed HR-5901, Education Appropriations Bill, by

a voice vote on April 16, 1975. However, during this initial
House consideration there was a record vote of 259 to 143 on the
Roybal Amendment, which increased the appropriation by $487
million. (See attached addendum A)

Subsequently, record votes were cast in the House on conference
reports on July 16 and July 18, 1975, but these votes do not
provide a proper indication of what we might expect on a veto.
Therefore, the best indicator is the record vote on the Roybal
Amendment described above.

The Senate passed by a vote of 64 to 12 the Education Appropriations
Bill on June 27, 1975. (See attached addendum B.)

As these votes indicate, much work must be done in order for
the President's veto to be sustained in either the House or the
Senate.

cc: Max Friedersdorf T
Bob Wolthuis i
Charles Leppert e
Bill Kendall
Pat O'Donnell
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THE WHITE HOUSE
WASHINGTON

September 8, 1975

MEMORANDUM FOR: JACK MARSH
FROM: MAX FRIEDERSDORF _£€¢ - é
SUBJECT ; " Education Appropriation Bill Veto

The Wentworth story in the Post Friday morning quoting a high
White House source as saying g the Administration really didn't
intend to make an effort on the veto, has caused us big problems
among House Republicans who supported us on the veto.

Qur supporters are saying, "What the Hell, we voted with the
President and now they are not even going to make a fight."

As you know, we are making a strong effort on this veto. Contacts
were made all during the recess and despite discouraging expectations,
we are still working to sustain.

When we appear to back off on these vetoes, whether we can win
or not, it destroys our credibility and makes it more difficult to
obtain support for other vetoes.

I am particularly disturbed about persons outside the White House
Congressional Relations Staff making "source" statements that
cut our legs off.

One Republican House supporter was livid about this story because

he sent out 800 letters over the recess to his educators defending
the President's position in an effort to support the veto.

cc: Rumsfeld








